Design and Access Statement

Proposed Interior Improvements to

72F Rowley Way, London NW8 0SL

14th December 2019

Introduction:

This design and access statement accompanies planning application for listed building consent reference: PP-08331235

Assessment of existing site:

The application site is located on the Alexandra & Ainsworth Estate in St John’s Wood. Built in the late 1960s by renowned modernist architect Neave Brown the development has been given Grade II* listing by English Heritage.

The apartment itself has retained much of its original features, which is one of the reasons why I fell in love with the place.  However to comply with standards works are needed for the electrical wiring and the bathroom is much need of upgrading.

I have contacted Camden Council planning department although have not had a response from them. I did consult with the contractor currently working on improvement works on the tenanted apartments and received invaluable advice on what can and can’t be done. 

Proposed improvement works:
1) New fuse box and wiring to comply with standards as the wiring has not been upgraded since the 60s/70s. I understand that absolutely no drilling of the walls is to be done since the heating system are in the walls so the new wiring will be fed through all exiting conduit. 

All plugs and light positions are to be retained in the original positions according to the original plans as laid out by English Heritage, no additional sockets or lights source will be added.

2) New flooring of Marmoleum in Warm Grey as specified by English Heritage. I also have a clause in my lease for carpeting so I will put carpets (not fitted) on top of the Marmoleum for noise reduction as specified in my Camden Lease agreement.

3) New tiles in the bathroom, new toilet, washbasin and bath. The existing tiles in the bathroom, toilet washbasin or bath are not original most probably from the 80s/90s and in a state of disrepair. The original wood panel for example is missing from the bath.

4) Restoration of wooden cupboards and doors. As you can see from the photos the internal cupboards in the kitchen are rotten as are the bedroom wardrobe from a leaking boiler tank. The previous owners have already broken the cement under the sink. 

I aim to restore the internal parts with new plywood but retain all the original hardwood frames and doors with their original color with no paint overlay. Every door that is currently in the apartment are not sliding on its hinges and need restoration in terms of sanding down and re-varnishing. I intend to use a traditional carpenter who is a specialist with restoration works. 

All the original tiles in the kitchen will be retained as will the sink and tap.

Design and Appearance:

None of the proposed improvement works will alter the design and appearance of the Grade II* listed building so there fore I have not supplied any visual plans. Works will only be carried out during working hours and communal stairways kept clean. 

There will be some noise disruptions expected with the old tiles being taken down but I’ve already made efforts to let my neighbors know of the inconvenience. A skip will also be applied for with Camden Council for any building rubbish. 

English Heritage guidelines will be strictly adhered to as well as any Camden Council requirements.






